
   

   

    

 

 

                            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 CHAPTER NEWS, EVENTS AND ARTICLES  of t 

 

FLU SHOT CLINIC  

AT CHAPTER EVENTS  

A representative of the Damascus Rite Aid pharmacy will be available to provide flu shots at the 

Save the Bay eventðSunday, October 21 

10:00 am to 2:00 pm 

and 

Membership meetingðWednesday, October 24 

6:00 pm to 8:30 pm 

We have been advised that the cost of the shots  

are covered by 99% of all insurance policies, Medicare or private. 

Please bring your insurance cards.  

 

Questions: contact Berle Cherney 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

 

CUSTOM SILICONE EARPLUGS &  

FLY FISHING EXHIBIT AT  

Save the Bay event 

Sunday, October 21 

This is a great opportunity to have a set of silicone earplugs molded specifically to each 

individualôs ears. These plugs are preferred by most serious shooters for both comfort and sound 

protection effectiveness. The cost is $50.00. 

  

The Potomac-Patuxent Chapter of Trout Unlimited, the beneficiary of our Save the Bay event, 

will be demonstrating fly tying and other fly fishing techniques in the main clubhouse.  

  

Questions: Contact Berle Cherney 

301-942-4949   berle@berlecherney.com 
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The new Wildlife Achievement Chapter Officers for the 2012-2013 term were sworn in at the 

September 28, 2012 General Membership Meeting.  The ceremony began with something very 

funny being saidéhave you ever seen so many smiles and so much laughter? 

The honor of the installation of  the new Officers was performed by National IWLA President, 

Bob Chapman.  From left to right are Jesse Lim, Wade Dayberry Judy Riley, Joe Gick, Jeff 

Deschamps, Greg Talamini, Jim Piateski, Chuck Limparis, Rick Sommer, Ken Lefebvre, Rich 

Fried, Chuck Crooks, Guy Wright and John Leaman 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THE FIRST ANNUAL CLUB OLYMPIAN DAY! 

Article submitted by Judy Riley 

This was a brand new event that began with a ñbangò   at the General Membership 

Meeting on Friday, September 28, 2012.  Opening Ceremonies were announced by our 

illustrious Grand Marshall, Steve Lefebvre.  This was the kick-off for the main event planned for 

Saturday, September 29, 2012é 

ñTHE FIRST ANNUAL CLUB OLYMPIAN DAY!ò 

 

This was the first event where the contestants outnumbered the planners of the event!  We thank 

everyone who helped to plan and all those who participated because it definitely ñtakes a villageò 

to put something this big together and to also have it turn out so well.  FUN was had by all. 

    



 

 

The ñKick-Offò with Brittany, Kendall Lefebvre and Mary Esfanaji 

    

 

The Planners & Volunteer Workers

 

1. Amedeo Paolo 

2. Carroll Anne 

3. Carroll Elizabeth 

4. Crooks Chuck 

5. Crooks Barbara 

6. Dean Phil 

7. Esfanaji Mash 

8. Esfanaji Mary 

9. Gick Joe 

10. Goldberg Tyler 

11. Gross Joel 

12. Hunt Don 

13. Jensen Eric 

14. Lefebvre Ken 

15. Lefebvre Judy 

16. Lefebvre Brittany 

17. Lefebvre Kendall 

18. Lefebvre Steve 

19. Lim Jesse 

20. Malarkey Tom 

21. McNally Ed 

22. Myers Greg 

23. Ott Peter 

24. Ouellette Tom 

25. Riley Judy 

26. Walter John 

 

 

One of the best parts of this whole friendly competition was the fact everyone got to compete in multiple 

disciplines: 

 

Rifle,  

 

Pistol-Cowboy Single Action,  

 

                   Archery,  

 

Airgun,  

 

Shotgun  

 

Fishingésome were better at one than another, of course; however, this was               a chance to 

do something one might not have, otherwise, even tried if not for this event. 

 

Everyone had one heck of a good time that was culminated in a bit of music by our house band, ñThe No 

Namesò    Edôs Dogs at the annual WAC picnic!  

    éand an Awards Ceremony 

 

 



 

The following competitors were awarded Red/White/Blue ribbons from which hung golden medallions 

that were beautifully engraved by ñChuckarooò with their prize category.  As seen here with Ken 

presenting ñFredò EE Chi Ng with his 2-awards: 

 
 

 

The 1
st
 PlaceðClub Olympians have been officially granted ñBragging Rightsò for a year were awarded 

to the followingðfor The Best overall Champions in their category!  Each is equally talented in all of the 

disciplines! 

 

Juniors:  Brittany Lefebvre 

Adults:  ñFredò EE Chi Ng 

    Experienced:     Richard Gautereaux 

 

 

Other awards were earned, as follows: 

 

Juniors 

Last First 

 

Awards Ties Fastest Time 

Gautereaux Somer 

 

Fishing 

 

Tie- Breaker 

Goldberg Josh 

 

Shotgun 

  Lefebvre Brittany Rifle 4 x 

Lefebvre Brittany Pistol 3 x 

Mall Maddy 

 

Archery 

Pratt Tyler 

 

Air Rifle 

  

      Adults 

  

Awards 

  Carroll Ann 

 

Archery 

  Carroll Ann 

 

Air Rifle 

  Malarkey Tom 

 

Pistol 

  Malarkey Tom 

 

Shotgun 2 x 

Mell Peter 

 

Fishing 

  Ng EE Chi  

 

Rifle 

    Shotgun  



Experienced 

Davis               John 

Davis John 

 

Air Rifle <Perfect Score 

Fried Rich 

 

Pistol 

  Fried Rich 

 

Fishing 8 x 

Lefebvre Ken 

 

Archery 

Riley Judy 

 

Rifle 6 x 

      

 

Many thanks to the other competitors who gave these award winners a run for their money!!!  There were 

many very close calls, as evidenced by the necessary timed tie breakers. 

 

Many families came out to experience this event together! 

 

 

 

 

he  

 

Conservation (Meo Curtis, pics by Jeff Deschamps) 

 

We had a terrific turn out for the Conservation Work Day at the Chapter on Sunday September 

23
rd

.  There were 25 chapter members and others, including two students for student service 

learning hours, who came out to continue our re-do of the landscaping around the Chapter 

House.  This hardworking crew removed hundreds of pounds of undesirable plants,  put down 

landscaping fabric and mulch, and planted around the front of the Chapter House.  A key item 

was removing all of the vegetation which had grown up around the heating and cooling unitsð

excess vegetation decreases the efficiency of those units (and increases our operational costs).   

There was even a bit of sprucing up down at the Shotgun Range House, thanks to Donald 

Jackson.  We also took out exotic bush honeysuckle and other invasives that have grown up 

among the evergreens and other trees in the areas in front of the Chapter House.  Exotic bush 

honeysuckle was planted as an ornamental for many years, and is now threatening many of our 

wild areas.  There are many undesirable features of exotic bush honeysuckle species, including 

rapid takeover and production of toxic chemicals that prevent native plants from growing near 

them.  Some recent studies have indicated that the bright red berries are junk food for birds and 

other wildlife, being lower in proteins and fats than those of native species.  This is bad news for 

migrating birds that need all the calories they can get.  More information is available at  

http://www.nps.gov/plants/alien/fact/loni1.htm  

Thanks in particular to Ken Lefebvre (Mr. Green Energy) who donated the very sturdy 

landscaping fabric and to new members Kathy and Anton Steuer who donated hostas, liriope, 

and other plants.  

http://www.nps.gov/plants/alien/fact/loni1.htm


 

 



 

 

 

Upcoming Conservation Work Events 

Native Tree Reforestation Project Maintenance.  Saturday October 13.  9 a.m. to noon.  Our 

Chapter is continuing on a long-term project to enhance and maintain forested buffers to the 

Reddy Branch, a tributary in the watershed of the WSSC Patuxent Reservoirs.  


